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February 12th: 

Shillington Chili Sale 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date! 

District 14P 

Convention         

April 9th, 2022 

 Trinity Church, 

Boyertown  

At the conclusion of our November 6 cabinet meeting, I mentioned a $15,000 

PR grant to be used for advertising. With your support, I included our district 

to participate in this project. Only 9 of our 17 PA districts opted in giving each 

district $1,666 to spend. I was able to get 3 digital boards @ $500 per board = 

$1500. The displays will run for 28 days. January 10-Feb. 6. Look for them in 

Phoenixville on RT.23 by the CVS.]   [RT.23 in Morgantown across from the 

Walmart]   [RT 422 in Exeter Twp. near the Sunset Restaurant.] A big Thank 

You goes to PDG Cheryl Wilber (MD14 GMT Coordinator) of District 14G for 

securing the LCI grant.   

-DG Gary Hilbert 
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Proposed     

District Governor’s 

Schedule 

 

February 4-6th: 

3rd State Meeting 

(Wyndham 

Gardens, York PA) 

 

February 12th: 

Spring 

Symposium 

(Harrisburg State 

Office) 

 

February 19th: 3rd 

District Cabinet 

Meeting (Honey 

Brook Lions 

Center) 

 

 

 

 

with us! 

District 14-P - Lions e-District Houses  

Multiple District 14P Lions Clubs | Facebook  glh40@comcast.net 

Greetings Fellow Lion,  

Welcome February 2022. 2 years ago this month we were 

introduced to a new word…Coronavirus. Feb.8 2020, the 

first American citizen died from the virus. Hundreds from 

China had died by this time. This was the beginning of our 

world turned upside. Restaurants closed, business 

shutdown and Lions Clubs decided to cancel events, 

dinners and meetings. Masks and social distancing became 

an everyday way of life. We made the best of the situation 

by using a virtual format called “zoom”. Lions also learned 

new ways of serving. Drive thru dinners made a way to fundraise. The 

resiliency of Lions enabled us to serve in ways we never dreamed were possible.  

The next 2 years find us on a rollercoaster ride. CDC guidelines, statistics, 

vaccines, fear or not to fear. The thought that this pandemic will eventually go 

away. We can return to what we call “normal”.  But has it? What is normal? I 

learned many years ago that normal is a setting on a washing machine. 

Nothing more and nothing less.  

Today we still cope with this deadly virus. Covid and all its variants. Just when 

you think you can go back into the water, a great white shark lurks. Is it safe? 

Or do we stay on the beach? You tell me. As your District Governor I was looking 

forward to hosting our annual convention in Chester County. After the last 7 

years in our northern parts of the district, I felt it was time for change. This 

might still be a possibility. But as of this writing, I feel it is best to return to 

Trinity Church, Boyertown.  This facility has served us well the past 3 years. 

There are several advantages. A low risk and reward to our District finances, 

plenty of space, a beautiful sanctuary for memorial service and the technology 

to live stream our event around the world.  

The convention committee will meet following our next district cabinet meeting 

on February 19. The meeting will be held at the Honey Brook Lions Center. If 

you would like to be a part of this event, Please call me. I would love to talk with 

you. New faces and new voices bring new ideas.  

Thank you for your “Service from the Heart” 

Your in Lionism, 

DG Gary  WE SERVE FROM THE HEART 

 

610-468-4788 

https://www.e-district.org/sites/14p/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/299535637213861/


Dear Fellow Lions,  

I hope everyone is staying safe and healthy. I just want to say thank you to all my 

fellow lions for donating or helping with the Kentucky disaster. This is why we 

are Lions. I am feeling so proud of each and every club. I have been to multiple 

clubs and every club runs differently. I am learning so much from each of you, 

and continue to learn. I was very honored that fellow lions where so respectful to 

me. I am going to be honest, I am a little nervous about becoming DG. IPDG Art 

and DG Gary both did amazing jobs, and have taught me so much.  I just hope I can be the DG that 

they were to all our Lions. I am very grateful to be a part of the Lions.  

1st VDG Chrissy Smaltz 























 We are in the last five months of our capital campaign with a goal of raising 300 million dollars in order to 

fund grants in all of our global causes.  At last check, we still need to raise 50 million dollars, or 10 million dollars a 

month to reach that goal. 

     Our District 14p has benefited with a $10,000 disaster relief grant to help with flooding by hurricane Ida. 

     As our District 14p LCIF Coordinator, I received an email outlining the following strategy to finish strong in this 

capital campaign: 

     The LCIF International Committee met in December to discuss strategy for the remainder of the campaign. 

Leadership has determined the following goals for Area B (Pennsylvania, Ohio, West Virginia, and Virginia) for the 

remainder of the year. 

• Secure 13 additional Model Clubs. In order to do this, I suggest that you reach out to clubs that have already been 

giving and may be close to achieving Model Club status but have not quite reached that level. If each District can 

secure one Model Club, we will exceed this goal. 

• Host two LCE Events. We currently have six in planning and hope that all will come together. ID Edwards plans to host 

one in Pennsylvania, likely in March. 

• Solicit Major or Lead Gifts. This too could result from having a successful LCE event. Also, if you know of strong 

supporters who could increase their gift to this level, that would be all it will take. 

• Increase Individual Participation by one percentage point. This must continue to be part of the ask at all LCIF/

Campaign presentations and events. Every little bit helps and we recognize both small and larger gifts from individual 

Lions who support the campaign. 

• Increase Club Participation by one percentage point. As with individual giving, this must continue to be part of the ask 

at all LCIF/Campaign presentations and events. Every little bit helps and we appreciate both small and larger gifts from 

Lions Clubs who support the campaign. 

     Please help us in any way you can with the above strategy to meet our goal, especially through the last two bullet 

points of increasing both club and individual Lion members donations by 1%. 

     If you know of anyone who could donate at a higher level, please let me know. 

     Remember, if your club would commit by June 30th this year to become a model club (donation amounting to an 

average of $500 per member throughout the campaign), you would have an additional three years until June 30, 2025 

to pay the balance.  We have a couple of smaller membership clubs that are close to model club status.  I could let you 

know how much your club would need to contribute. 

     Details of the event being planned by ID Larry Edwards will come later. 

     Thank you for your help to date, and please help us finish strong by June 30th. 

PDG David M. Hunsberger 

Lions Clubs District 14p LCIF Coordinator 

Layout 1 (lionsclubs.org)  

https://temp.lionsclubs.org/SC/pdfs/lcif/LCIF_C010.pdf


 
Welcome New Members! 

 

 

Prateek Dubey, Sponsored by Larry Sutton to Kutztown 

Beata Kaszuba-Baker, Sponsored by Michael Baker to Oxford 

Jasmine Edwards, Sponsored by Sara-Jane Riceto Parkesburg 

Jennifer Savage, Sponsored by Nancy Gauthier to Parkesburg 

Seth Breon, Sponsored by Patrick Daly to Shoemakersville 

Daniel Brown, Sponsored by Robert Deisemann to Strausstown 

Brenden Frank, Sponsored by Rhonda Kline to Wernersville 

Dacoda Kline, Sponsored by Timothy Kline to Wernersville 

James Jennings, Sponsored by Leroy Goldsmith to West Goshen 

Change of date! Charter & entrance fees for new members are waived until June 30th, 2022! 

 

 

Kennett Square 

February 26th, 1925 

 

Longswamp 

February 17th, 1954 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mohnton Cumru 

February 11th, 1949 



 



 

The Avon Grove Leo’s collected over 1100 food items. The food was donated to Mighty Writers in Kennett.  

The Eagle-Glenmoore Lions Club members were delighted to bring some joy at Christmas to Downingtown Ida Flood victims, five 

families who lost everything. The wish lists for the children and adults were provided to the club from the Downingtown social 

worker assigned to their cases. All our members helped to fulfill their wishes.  

The packages were delivered to Lionville Elementary School on December 13th as shown in pictures. 

Picture 1 of 2 Eagle-Glenmoore Lions Members outside school  

L to R: Mary Ann Riggins, Karen Milchanoski, Larry Heilner, Carol Heilner, President Kathy Ewell 



 

AGCS January2022 

 Karl Cossaboon is an 18 year old Senior at Avon Grove Charter 

School and the January winner for the Lions Club Student of the 

Month.  In school, Karl is involved in Jazz Band, Tri-M Honor Music 

Society, and Video Game Club.  He has completed volunteer service 

at camp Horseshoe Boy Scout summer camp. Karl served as a 

Counselor in Training (CIT) at the camp.   As a CIT, Karl worked in 

aquatics, cope, and the health lodge. He also volunteered many 

weeks in the scout kitchen. Thereafter, Karl completed his Eagle 

Rank.  After high school, Karl will be attending a four-year college 

but undecided in major.  He believes his major will be in science 

and/or math.  

 Pictured L to R: Avon Grove High School Assistant Principal-- Gary 

Benasutti, Mother Emily Pfaff, Annika Pfaff, Sister Ava Pfaff, 

and  Lions President Dave Graham.   

See attached Picture Img 6489 Pictured L to R Avon Grove 

Charter High School Principal-- Matthew Messick,  

Mother Sirpa Cossaboon, Father Michael Cossaboon, Karl 

Cossaboon, Lions President Dave Graham 

AGHS January 

 Annika Pfaff has been named the Avon Grove Lions Club Senior 

Student of the Month for January. She is the daughter of Keith and 

Emily Pfaff of Lincoln University. Annika is active in school with 

Cross Country (9, 10, 11, 12; Varsity Team Captain), Swimming (9, 

10, 11, 12; Varsity Team Captain), Track (9, 10, 11, 12; Varsity 

Team Captain), NHS (Historian), Freshman Mentor Program 

(FMP) and Peer Tutor.  Annika has been active in the community 

by volunteering with Project Cure, LaMancha Animal Rescue and 

Ware Presbyterian Village.  Annika’s list of awards includes 

Honors 9th Grade English, Textiles & Clothing I, 2019 - 2020 Cross 

Country Coaches Award, 2019 – 2020 Swimming Coaches Award, 

2020 – 2021 Cross Country Coaches Award, 4-time Cross Country 

PIAA State Championships Qualifier, 1-time Swimming PIAA State 

Championships Qualifier and she has achieved Distinguished 

Honors throughout high school.  Annika plans to attend one of her 

top university choices: University of Virginia, Southern California, 

South Carolina Honors College or Columbia University to study 

Public Health and then attend medical school for her career goal 

of Pediatric Anesthesiology.  Teachers she has been most 

influenced by are Mrs. Coffman, Mr. Kowalski, Mr. Langhorne, Mr. 

Mills, Mrs. Penn and Mrs. Vaddi. 



 

The Avon Grove High School Leo’s participated in a canned 

food drive.  They collected 1327 cans of food for a local food 

bank.  Great job Leo’s Submitted by District Leo 

Representative Lion Barry Marteny.  

The Avon Grove Lions presented a Plaque to Lion Robin Rios for his many years of service with the Avon Grove Lions.   

Sadly Lion Robin is moving to  Tennessee. He will be joining a Lions Club there, our loss their gain.   Lion Robin we will miss you. 

L to R Lion Robin Rios and Avon Grove Lions President Dave Graham.   



New Coats for the Homeless 

The combined Zone4a clubs contribution is $800. At the Bing Miller Foundation meeting PDG Rich Taylor & Lion Jim 

Tribbett donated a combined matching $800. With 19 degree days coming, the money will be used to buy more new 

coats. The total number of homeless families members & individuals in the Chester County Outreach Center is over 

100 including 50-60 Ida flood victims. Their homes were not repaired & they’ve lost everything. The children are 

picked up by their original school district to go to the same school. The children age range is from toddler and older.  

So thanks to my Zone 4a clubs who participated & to PDG Rich Taylor & Lion Jim Tribbitt I can by more coats. The 40 

coats given out so far were purchased by size for each recipient. 

Update: We bought more coats to size - residents signed up 

Lion Barbara Smith took me to COSTCO with a shopping list for the first 9 coats 

Several were Senior Citizens. Residents ages go from Toddler to 80s. 

Next # with the pandemic not abating I’m going to order  online -letting Target be my personal shopper & have some 

shipped to my home. 

Stay tuned! 

3 Zone 4a projects 

*Eye Glass collection June & December 

*Flood Relief supporting Lords Pantry, Rev Doris Haley’s Ministry & Back Pack program 

*New Coats for Homeless Families 

We serve from the heart, 

Zone Chair 4a Toby Price Gelman 





In Memoriam 

Dale Lowry, served 16 years for Bally 

Scott Moll, served 19 years for Bally 

Michael Maggio, served 46 years for Boyertown 

Jean Greiner Thomas, served 6 years for Eagle-Glenmoore 

Dick Green, served 23 years for Eagle Glenmoore 


